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Editorial

Retiring editor......

David Bannister has now retired after four
years as editor of this newsletter and | would
like to take this opportunity to thank him, on
behalf of the village, for all the hard work he
has put in gathering and collating the various
submitted contributions. It was always his
intention to produce a newsletter which was
relevant to life in the village and 1 think his
success in this was reflected in the fact that
the earlier twelve page black and white issues
gradually morphed into colourful sixteen,
twenty and even twenty-four page
newsletters full of local content.

Other significant contributors who deserve
recognition are Joy Harris and Kathryn Kell,
two of those who work tirelessly behind the
scenes to make things happen.

Open letter to the next editor....

The Village Voice is in good shape supported
by a variety of local businesses. David outlined
in the last issue what he did in the réle of
editor but the job sharing can be negotiable.
Neither David nor | were particularly adept
when it came to page layout and we don’t
have sophisticated software but when
everything slots together there is a great deal
of satisfaction to be had. All it needs is a bit of
enthusiasm and the willingness to have a go.
You learn as you go along — I've discovered
functions on my keyboard that | never knew
existed! You won’'t be expected to do
everything all at once. | can continue as
treasurer and deal with advertising so we
know what the budget will be and, if need be,
| will see to printing and distribution. What we
need is someone — you don’t have to be
another Harmsworth or Northcliffe — with a
bit of spare time to spend in front of a
computer and the desire to add something
extra to village life.

| look forward to hearing from you.

I'm very appreciative of the continued help
and support of the group of distributors who
enable this newsletter to reach every
household very swiftly. Spare copies are
available at the Post Office. All households in
the parish should receive a copy — if you are
missing out, please get in touch and | will
amend the distribution list.

Please keep the pictures and articles coming
in — it’s what makes the newsletter.

The swift, efficient services of Alma Printers
of Driffield (01377 255278) are as much
appreciated as ever.

And finally....

I was looking forward to the Beeb’s series of
adaptations of classic novels shown recently
but the first one, Lady Chatterley’s Lover sent
me scrambling for my schoolboy copy of DH
Lawrence’s original story (Penguin hardback,
3/6 9, “complete and unexpurgated!”).

Is it just me or did anyone else think it was a
bit of a lash-up? DHL describes at some length
the spring flowers, particularly the woodland
at bluebell time, so why on earth did some of
the action take place surrounded by
Himalayan Balsam? And some of the extra
scenes looked as if they were out-takes from a
dodgy Paul Whitehouse sketch!

However, the following week’s offering, An
Inspector Calls, was superb so full confidence
was restored.

Advertisement rates

b&w colour

Creditcard size £4.00 £6.00
Quarter page £7.00 £10.00
Third page £8.00 £12.00
Half page £11.00 £15.00
Full page £20.00 £25.00

Please support the advertisers in this newsletter
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Dave’s
Fish & Chips

At North Frodingham
Village Hall
Every Friday

4.30 - 6.30pm
Having a Party, Celebration
or Event?

Dave’s Fish & Chips is
available to book from
£3.50 per head for children
and from £5 per head for
adults.

Call Dave — 07402 823599

Please note change in opening time

i e

WOLDS WANDERERS

Another beautifully sunny Sunday in September saw a good turn-out meeting near the church in Millington.

We took the lane to the west of the village and then south onto the footpath which ascended gently to the
ridge. Along here we had wonderful views over the village and the wider Wolds all the way to York. Following
the Chalkland Way into Sylvan Dale, the area appeared remote and tranquil. The Roman road brought us out
above Millington Woods, making the return leg via Little Givendale Farm

ST

Allerthorpe Common
Overlooking Millington
The October walk, organised and led by Andrea, was coplee contrast in that the country was entirely flat
and in a mix of woodland, heath and arable farmland. Fine and dry overhead, we met at the carpark on the
Common and headed for Allerthorpe across the former golf course at Waplington Hall. From there we turned

back for a leisurely stroll through pine and heather, and birch and oak which were beginning to show rich
autumn colours. A very pleasing and relaxed walk for the lucky thirteen who took part.

Please support the advertisers in this newsletter




Useful Phone Numbers Blue Post 488300

Village School 488227
Neighbourhood watch 488640 Farm shop 07578 686106
Beeford Surgery 488234 PO & shop 488233
Use this number also for emergencies Jonathan Owen 01262-420550
Reception Opening hours
8am to 12 & 4pm to 6pm Jane Evison 01964-534393
Closed Wed afternoon Street light problems ~ 01482-395740
Mobile library dates: 20" November and Dog fouling 01482-396301
thereafter every second Friday, 1 to 2pm at the Nuisance 01482-396380
Blue Post (anti social behaviour)
Vicar 488042 Advice from customer service centre
Church warden 488647 01482-887888
Parish Council 488912 Police non emergency 101
Village voice 488983 Taxi 01377-241518

ALMA printers 01377-255278
Diary for Village Voice

Meeting in the Village Hall
Social Centre Committee Meets first Monday each month 7.00pm

Jellytots meet Wednesday mornings during term time 9.30 — 11.30am

Lisa-Marie Dance Academy meets Wednesday afternoons from 4.00 pm

Yorkshire Countrywomen 7.15 pm Wednesdays, next meetings 11" November and 9™ December

Frodineham Drum Club meets Tuesday evenings, 7.30pm during term time.

Frodineham Parish Council Meets Monday 9" November and 14" December at 7.30pm —all welcome

Frodingham History Group A.G.M. 26™ November at 7.30pm

Mature Mayhem for seniors meets every Friday afternoon 2-4pm

Paperback Swapshop 1* Sunday in the month from 10.00 am-12.00 pm

Youth Club alternate Friday evenings in term time

Parochial Church Council Quiz Thursday 3™ December 7.30 pm

Neighbourhood Watch meeting Thursday 17" December 7.00 pm

Jumble Sale 23rd January 2016 2pm

A Jumble Sale is to be held at the Social Centre on Saturday 23rd January at 2pm in aid of local
causes. Please bring any donations from 10am on the day. Including jumble, raffle, tombola and
cake stall. Sam, Claire, Julie and Karen.

Youth Club

Hexl heelings
Hevember 20"
December 4" - Chrisbmas Parbyl
Deamueiry 8™ & Danuery 22"
B.30 - 8.00pw o Village Hetll
denniler Lucbke 01262 481019
£1 AgesT-12

Please support the advertisers in this newsletier



FRESH FRUIT § VEGETARLES,
BRACKEN HILL JAMS, CHUTNEYS AND
PICKLES BUCKTONS WILD BIRD FOOD AND
FEEDERS, PICTA GARDEN ORNAMENTS, FREE
RANGE EGGS AND MORE!

ORDERS NOW BEING TAKEN
FOR WREATHS, POMANDER.S,
BULE BOWLS AND CHRISTMAS
FRUIT and VEGETABLES

WREATHS FROM £6 POMANDER.S £23.50
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WEDNESDAYS
OPEN THURSPAY'S, FRIDAYS AND SATURDAY'S
Q0 to Spm And SUNDAYS 10AM TO 4PM

&£ JBFF 07578686106 DIANE 07968418231 2

— _2 ==
= = THE QARDEN SHOP, CARR. FARM , o =
- N FRODINGHAM T

€ »

s
ANNOUNCEMENT FROM THE GARDEN SHOP

Please note the planned changes to our opening hours with effect from January 2016. We will be closed

Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays. We have come to this decision for several reasons but the most

important being Jeff's desire to "semi retire" mainly for health reasons. He is not getting any younger and is

starting to feel his age! Thank you to all who have supported us over the years and hope you will continue to
do so! Thanks again, Jeff and Diane.

Please support the advertisers in this newsletter



My Last Trip

Towards the end of July 1945 the war in
Europe had been over for three months but
the war in the Far East was still continuing. |

was a radio operator and was sent to join a
ship in Immingham, the SS Empire Mortimer,
a war-time built 10,000 ton cargo carrier.

She was loading Army stores for the Far East,
among which were 6,000 tons of petrol in
jerry cans which amounted to about a quarter
of a million separate items — all to be man-

handled. No pallets or fork-lifts then, so a
slow laborious job.
| mention here that my wife in Beverley was
expecting our first-born, so | was trying to get
there whenever possible. This involved train
to New Holland, ferry to Victoria Pier, town
bus to bus station, and then East Yorkshire
bus to Beverley. Time taken: 2%-3 hours,
distance about 50 miles. (A bridge was
needed!)
And then our daughter was born, the bomb
was dropped, Japan surrendered and the war
was over. Our first thoughts were that these
supplies would not be needed and we
wouldn’t be going. But no, we carried on
loading and, having completed, we said good-
bye to Immingham and departed, bound for
Rangoon.
<eeenenntO b CONtinued.
“Sparks”

Essential Travel Needs Survey

The Parish Council is carrying out an initial survey to see if people living in the parish have
essential travel needs which cannot be met from the current bus service.
Any person or group experiencing such difficulties please contact the Village Voice Editor

with the following information:

1. Your name

2. Travel destination / travel need

3. Contact phone number or email address.

Jelly Tots is a friendly, local playgroup for babies and children up to 5 years old. We offer playtime

for Mums, Dads, Grandparents, Carers and their children offering a large selection of toys, crafts,

dress up, ride on’s, singing etc

We meet every Wednesday morning (term time) from 9.30am until 11 .30am at the Village Hall. The
cost is £2.00 per child (50p per additional child) which includes tea / coffee and biscuits for the
grown up’s, milk / juice and a mid-morning fruity snack for the little ones. We do hope you’ll come

along and give us a try - new faces are always welcome so we look forward to seeing you! Ifyou

would like to know more please call Lynn on 07825 373228

(Please note corrected phone number)

Please support the advertisers in this newsletter



Christmas at 7he Blue Posf~

Family run free house since 2010. X )\ﬂ
Telephone 01262 488300

: Boxing Day & k

axing
New Year’s Eve

We are open for dining — set menus.

Booking essential.

s, § T —
OPENING TIMES [ .
Monday to Friday 5 ‘il New — W day Nights are
midnight FPie and Pint Night
pSaturday & Sunday noon
‘til midnight £8 per fead 75 & s appiy

(includes medium house wine or any soft drink)
‘ Booking preferred to avoid disappointment ’
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m : FOOD SERVED ‘* _? Food‘nservé‘d Spm 8pm (bonkmg essentlal) i G

P Tuesday - Saturday 5 ‘til 9pm & H : ,h T i * ;_3.'
. Sunday Roasts our speciality ~ . - - ._ - Christmas Da\" g e
Jorn us for a festlve tlpple Open 12noon 3pm
Available 12 noon ‘til 6pm .,_. FEy , e hoa :
oy No Food Served on Mondays - :uBoxmg Day Open 5pn:r— 8 30pm for food
T S Ry . “‘*w (See mstde forspecml festwe menu) W
- g~ L New Years Eve - Open 12 noon“" "ilam

o WATCH YOUR FA\E}CI)\[URITE TEAMS LIVE \ Focad,w.\[uxury set . served 5 -
o BT SPO RTS X Wrsbmg you d very Merry Chms&mas and q w

TR ~.  With full European package - R 5P ’°5Pe’ ous New Ye‘{’f o e 4

e i Pa e Ty T, 4;” ' Zf oy - *"' Pau] Gu'l Staffand F’am.lly o
R AT e Nl e e W 79 Main nStreet, North Frodmgham, Y025 816 Tel: 01262 488300




Parish Council

Yesterday the Parish Council finally placed the
order for a cardiac defibrillator which will be fixed to
an outside wall of the Blue Post. This brings North
Frodingham into line with other villages in the area
and will hopefully be a vital yet rarely used asset for
the community. The Ambulance Service is to talk to
residents about the device at an open meeting in
the Village Hall. Details of this will be posted on all
three notice boards and you are encouraged to
come along for an hour and find out about this new
village asset.

Cemetery news, the second phase of tree work will
be carried out before the end of this year. Trees to
the east, centre and south of the cemetery will have
crowns lifted, dead branches removed and ivy
disentangled, as necessary.

Two changes to the way the Parish Council
operates are taking place, both involving electronic
communication! Planning applications are now to
be managed via the Internet and be available for
anyone to monitor. Access is quite simple provided
you have an Internet connected device: Type East
Riding Council into your search engine and wait for
the home page contents to appear; click on the
section marked Planning & Building Control; next
screen click on Search for Applications in Your
Area; then click Open Access. This gets you to a
page where you can open the file you need by
typing in a reference number or a line of the
address. Good Hunting!

The other change will also make it easier for you to
monitor the work of your Parish Council without
attending the meetings, reading the Noticeboard at
the Millennium Garden, or requesting information
from the Clerk. All small Councils are to publish full
details of annual accounts and members, Minutes
and Agendas, on dedicated websites. Our site is
currently under construction and should be
operating before the end of 2015 and is intended to
replace the current system of external auditing of
accounts, by 2017. Paper copies of the Agenda will
still be posted on the main noticeboard each month
and of course you are still welcome to attend any of
the Parish Council meetings, second Monday in the
month in the village Hall at 7.30pm. The Parish
Council is still looking for two residents to make up
the quota of Councillors, how about YOU?

Social Centre

Most of you will have seen the newly painted Main
Hall by now, if only in a photograph, so far we have
only had a very positive response to the work
carried out by the teenage volunteers from around
the East Riding. However we have also had the
benefit of local volunteers, particularly Mr Geoff
Rudd, who have completed staining woodwork on
the outside of the Hall. On behalf of the users of the
hall, THANK YOU so much.

Our Hall now provides a venue for so much of the
social activity in the village, with at least ten groups
meeting on a regular basis, lots of private parties,
informative talks, etc. Even if you do not make use
of the facilities, can you imagine the impact on
village life if it closes because there are too few
volunteers to keep the management committee
functioning? Please think about giving a few hours
each month to join the committee and keep this
asset operational.

North Frodingham Christmas Fair
Saturday November 28" 2.00 — 4.00
pm

Contact Joy if you want to book a
table 01262 488912

Recycling talk — Thursday November 19"
PCC Quiz — Thursday December 3rd

Mature Mayhem

Meeting attendance has picked up now that the
colder weather is on its way and we are still
enjoying the games, exercise and social contact
that Mature Mayhem offers. We have just added a
game of giant ‘Jeronimo’ to the range of activities;
this involves moving blocks of wood from the
middle of a tower to the top of the structure, until
the whole unstable edifice collapses. Good for
hand/eye co-ordination and careful appraisal of a
task, but even better for making a lot of legitimate
noise! If you tend to spend Friday afternoon on
your own watching ‘telly’ or doing your knitting, why
not come along to the Village Hall, have a laugh,
make a noise and enjoy a cup of tea and biscuit,
and have a good gossip with the neighbours.

We meet Friday afternoons 2-4pm, for an entrance
fee of £1.

Please support the advertisers in this newsletter



Life is great AFTER 8!
Wellness screenings for
senior pets

PRIORY
JOVETS

o —
4 &
s
o
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49
until 31st December 2015
Book an appointment today!

Priory Vets (Beeford) Priory Vets (Bridlington) Priory Vets (Driffield)
Straight Lane 17 Market Place Unit X, Spencer Centre
Beeford, Driffield Bridlington Westgate, Driffield
East Yorkshire YO25 8BE East Yorkshire YO16 4QJ East Yorkshire YO25 6TJ
Tel: 01262 481005 (24 hours)  Tel: 01262 674085 (24 hours) Tel: 01377 255888 (24 hours)
www.beefordvets.co.uk www.bridlingtonvets.co.uk www.driffieldvets.co.uk




School Report

A busy half term as usual here at North Frodingham Primary School. The children returned from the
summer holidays and have settled so well into new class groups. A variety of Sporting events have
been attended, organised by the Driffield Sports Cluster, Football and Tag rugby to name a few. Our
older children have also had Golf tuition from lvan Oliver which they have thoroughly enjoyed.
Parents evenings have been held and Class 2 and the FSU have visited Dalby Forrest and the

Sideoven Bakery respectively. All this in just 7 weeks.

We are now looking forward to the Christmas term in school and all of the
excitement that it brings.

Can | also draw your attention to the retirement of Mary Brown, the school
Caretaker. She has worked at school for 28 years now so it really is the
end of an era. We are all sorry to see Mary go as she is such a fantastic
member of our school team but we are all busy planning ways in which
she can still help us in School. If you would like to wish Mary well we are
organising a coffee afternoon from 2.30pm on Thursday 17" Dec in the

school hall.

+St Elgin's Church

Rector

Rev. James Grainger-Smith tel.01262 488042
Churchwardens

Mrs Kathryn Kell tel.01262 488647

Mrs Ann Briggs tel.01262 488420

Monthly Services

2nd Sunday 9.30am Holy Communion

4th Sunday 9.30am Family Service

Please note changes to normal Monthly
services

DECEMBER SERVICES are as follows;-

Sun. 6th As usual.

Sun.13th Benefice Holy Communion - Beeford
at 10am.

Sun. 13th Village Carol Service - Nth
Frodingham at 2.30pm - followed by mulled
wine & mince pies. Everyone welcome.

Sun. 20st Benefice Holy Communion - Leven at
10.00am.

Thurs. 24th Crib Service - Nth Frodingham
at 3.30pm. (A service suitable for the very
young & the not so young).

Thurs. 24th Holy Communion - Nth
Frodingham at 9.00pm.

Sun. 27th Benefice Holy Communion -
Brandesburton at 10.00am.

More info. about St Elgin's can be found at -
www.achurchnearyou.com/north-
frodingham-st-elgin

It's not too late for you to commemorate a loved
one or special event ie. wedding, baptism, by
buying a pane in the East Window for only £2.
For more information contact Shirley Hebden
on 01262 488284.

Diary Dates

Thurs.3rd Dec. Quiz to be held in the Village
Hall. 7.30 for 8pm start, £2.50 each to include
supper, no more than 6 members per team.

There are prizes for the winning team and spot
prizes.

Future Quiz Dates 21st January, 17th March.
Tues.8th Dec. 'Christmas Coffee Day' at the
home of Mrs Ann Briggs, 98, Main Street,
10am-4pm. £2 entry. As usual Ann will have
cakes and Christmas arrangements for sale,
come along and enjoy her seasonal event,
everyone is welcome.

Notes

It was lovely to welcome the Nth Frodingham
Primary School children and their families to the
church on October 1st for their Harvest Service,
all the children took part in the service reading
and singing, thank you to them and to their
teachers and helpers for making it possible.
This was followed in the evening by the Village
Harvest Thanksgiving and Supper. Thank you
to all those who helped to decorate the church
and for providing the supper, it was much
appreciated.

As | write this Christmas still seems a little way
off despite the array of goodies that have been
in the shops for at least a couple of months,
but as this is the Dec/Jan edition of the VV we
take this opportunity to wish everyone a Merry
Christmas and a Happy and Peaceful New Year
and hope that we will be able to welcome you to
church for Carols and mulled wine/mince pies
on the 13th December and/or our services on
Christmas Eve.

FROM THE REGISTERS

Baptisms

Sun.27th Sept. Nancy Kathryn Kell, daughter of
John and Victoria. We welcome Nancy into the
family of the church.

Funerals

Tues.22nd Sept. Barrie Ernest Maslin. Our
thoughts and prayers are with Barrie's family.

Please support the advertisers in this newsletter



History Group

‘The Adventurous Stewarts’ were the topic
for September's meeting of the history
group. Twenty members assembled to hear
Peter Rogers, who had been unable to meet
us at Burnby Hall Gardens, give his talk,
illustrated with many photographs, about
five of the fourteen children of Rev. and Mrs
James Stewart. Flora, who was a devout
Christian, killed in China whilst working as a
missionary. Douglas, who became a
midshipman on an iron barque that
transported migrants to Australia and was
just eighteen when the ship went down with
all hands in 1888. Arthur Stewart, the
youngest of the family, who moved to

York Shopping Trip
Thursday December 3™ £6.00 for return trip.

Leaving the Blue Post at 9.00 am and York at about

4.30 pm that afternoon.

Leave the car at home and enjoy the luxury of a coach
trip to York and back without worrying about parking.

Contact Joy if you want to book a seat
01262 488912

Canada at the age of 24 years, but returned
to fight for England during the Great War.
The last of the five was Percy Stewart, who
was eventually responsible for the purchase
and donation of Burnby Hall to Pocklington.
Percy and his wife had travelled around the
world several times and collected the
unusual artefacts that form the basis of the
small Museum collection.

When the talk finished, Polly Stead gave the
vote of thanks and informed Peter that he
had been totally forgiven for not meeting us
on the day of the outing. In her words ‘vou've
totally redeemed yourself, love’.

The Local History group meets six times a
year for an annual fee five pounds, that
includes visiting speakers, a Social evening in
November and a Summer outing — to coin a
phrase ‘you can’t get better value than that'.

North Frodingham Y.C.A.

(Yorkshire Countrywomen’s Association)

Meetings of the Y.C.A. are held in the Village
Hall on the 2™ Wednesday of each month
starting at 7.15pm. Annual membership £12
plus £1 per meeting which includes tea/coffee
and biscuits, visitors £1.

In September we were treated to an insight
into Life on a Market Stall by Miss G Rowe
who had spent many years 'standing market'
selling haberdashery, being asked for among
other things, Tartan Cotton?

October saw us welcome Mr & Mrs
Richardson back to our meeting with an
Antiques quiz. We were able to show our
knowledge of objects from the past, I must
admit I found it a little worrying that I knew

what quite a few of the objects were!

Future Meetings .

9th Dec. 'Xmas Party Night'. competition: A
home-made cracker.

13th Jan. Mr R. Beard - My Life as a
Magician. competition: A depiction of a song
title..

Thank you to everyone who supported our
McMillan Coffee Morning in September you
helped to raise £377 45 for the charity.

New members are always welcome. Just
come along to a meeting or for more
information speak to any YCA member.

Please support the advertisers in this newsletter



Museum Display 2015

If you didn’t manage to visit the ‘100 years of Childhood’ display this year, you missed well over 150
assorted toys, books and games loaned by local residents.

The centre piece was a detailed model of a schoolroom, circa
1900, complete with outside loo, dunce and gowned teacher.
To say nothing of the tiny Natural History folders in front of
each child. -

Also available to stir the memory were copies of
a School log book and attendance register and
photographs of Frodingham students from 1919
to 2007.

The Museum, in the Cemetery, is now closed until next year when the History Group will be mounting a
‘Trades and Tradesmen’ display depicting something of life in Frodingham in 1901 — 1911. If you have
anything that could be of use in this exhibition, please contact one of the members of the History Group
or, better still, come along to the next meeting Thursday November 26,

STANDING ROOM ONLY in the Village Hall, Friday 30* October, as 127 residents from Frodingham,
Beeford and Foston got together to discuss the proposed anaerobic digestion plant on the outskirts
of Beeford.

The meeting, organised by Mrs Lisa Goodall with the help of the Parish Council, was chaired by Mrs
Angela McKie and Mr David Goodwin with the support of our local MP, Sir Greg Knight.

As expected the main source of disquiet was the increase in traffic through the villages, as food,
fish and vegetable waste is ferried to the digestion plant. Estimates varied but all agreed the total

number of two-way journeys involved would be in excess of the 7-9 per day claimed by the
applicant.

Other concerns were the loss of amenity, potential for waterway pollution, risk of gas explosion
and obnoxious smell.

Sir Greg Knight suggested that our strongest objection was the narrow, twisting nature of our
country roads, unsuitable for the increase in heavy goods vehicle movement. He urged everyone
present to make known their objection to the case officer before the deadline for response, as
indeed he claimed he would be doing Monday morning. JBH
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Tree Felling & Surgery
Tree Pruning

Hedge Cutting
Roadside Tree Safety &
Storm Damage, Etc.

Reorist?

Tree Care Specialists

Let Some Daylight In}
Call Us!

28 Main Street, Notth Frodingham, YO25 8LA
Tel: 01262481090  Mobile: 07939 205737
www. EastRidingArborists.co.uk

CALLYOUR
LOCAL

POLICE _
€101
e
Reports have been received from around the
Force area of a gentleman stating he was
representing Everest Glazing, but when asked
to provide ID, he refused. The gentleman was
of white European appearance with a north
eastern accent. He tried extremely hard to
gain access to the properties where persons
answered their doors to him. Cold callers are
a fact of life, but if you are unsure as to their
reason for attending at your property, request
some form of ID. When this is given to you, if
you are still not sure about them, ask them to
wait outside, ensuring your door is securely
closed/locked and contact the company they
claim to represent. We have had instances
recently whereby persons representing the
Red Cross have been out canvassing — when
checks were made on them, it was proven

they were in the areas with the knowledge of
the Red Cross. Never feel you are wasting
police time by making such a call, if persons
are found to be in your area legitimately, it is
peace of mind for you. However, in some
instances the information you are able to
impart to us may provide us with a part of a
puzzle we may have been looking for.

As the dark nights approach, there has been
an influx of calls to Humberside Police
regarding poachers on farm land. Please
remain vigilant — if you see a vehicle(s) parked
near farm land with dogs with them, there is a
chance they may be there against the farmer’s
wishes. Please do not approach them as they
be armed, if possible obtain their vehicle
registration details and «call it in on
101. Checks can be made and a patrol
deployed if it is deemed necessary.

We are approaching the festive season in the
not too distant future. If you go shopping, be
it for Christmas presents or otherwise, please
ensure any items left in your vehicles are not
left clearly in view. Wherever possible store
them in the boot out of the sight of would-be
thieves; if it is not possible to store them in
the boot, cover them with a blanket or
something similar. Lastly, take great care
with credit cards; don’t let anyone see you
input your pin number. You don’t know who
is standing behind you in a queue.

Take care and have a safe and happy festive
season.

Pippa WILSON
Special Inspector Communities, Driffield PS

PESTARREST

PEST CONTROL SERVICE
PROMPT, CLEAN & EFFICIENT
(Established 1974)

CATERING-INDUSTRIAL-AGRICULTURAL-DOMESTIC
TIMBERCARE-WOODWORM
SPECIALISTS IN RODENTS & INSECTS

6 Alton Park, Beeford, East Yorkshire YO25 8BZ
Tel. 01262 488306 Mob. 07833 394409
DISCREET UNMARKED VEHICLES

Please support the advertisers in this newsletter
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Warley Cross
Kennels & Cattery

P/

Outstanding Quality at Sensible Prices

Full Boarding Service for Dogs, Cats and Small Animals Open Hours:
) ; . Monday to Friday
Long or Short Stays - Day Boarding Available 8.30am - 5:30pm

Weekends & Bank Holidays

We Offer High Levels of Professional Care 9.00am - 5.00pm

Clean, Hygienic Heated Dog Kennels

All with Large Covered Runs Attached Waﬁgggﬁ aﬁ%ﬁfﬁe&iﬁ%
All Dogs Enjoy Individual Off-Lead Exercise Bt Yorkshire YO25 SEW
Three Times Daily In Secure Paddocks Wﬁgg‘;ﬁe ai;gi msz
Beautiful Modern Cattery Built To Latest Standards = E e

Warm & Secure Accommodation For Your Pets
Large Chalets with Individual Play Areas

Family Business - Lots of Love & Care

Open All Year For Boarding - Sensible Prices

Viewings Welcome During Business Hours - & W . S
No Appointment Required “b dly

Tel: 01262 488330 Web: www.warleycrosskennels.co.uk
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Advice Design Installation

Photovoltaic (PV) Panels i

PV collectors utilise free energy from the sun and daylight _,-.':
to generate electricity. SH Energy are currently installing i
small domestic systems, less than 2kW (eight panels), up
to 50 kW systems on commercial buildings. Ground ;_[‘
mounted arrays are also proving popular for customers Dol
with limited roof space but have large gardens or land
available.

The Photovoltaic (PV) incentive is in place with a feed in tariff giving an immediate income as soon as the product is installed.
For more information please visit our website or call us directly.

WWW.SHENERGY.CO.UK

Tel: 01262 469616 On Site: 07581 532220

SH Energy Ltd - Two Acres Business Park

Unit 1-6 Bridlington Road ¢« Skipsea
Driffield - East Yorkshire » Y025 8TL

Why not visit us in person and see our fully
functioning demonstration models which
provide electricity & heating to our own
site and offices.

East Riding of Yorkshire

For this edition we would like to provide a little
information about how East Riding of Yorkshire
Council is working with communities, in what we all
know are financially challenging times

Transport

During October representatives from Town & Parish
Councils & from key local groups were invited to
meetings across the East Riding where they were
asked to help provide East Riding of Yorkshire Council
(ERYC) with up to date information on residents needs

for local bus services. ERYC has devised a Parish
Transport Toolkit booklet as a means of waorking
together with local councils to survey residents and
map out their transport needs. A representative from
North Frodingham parish council attended one of the
meetings held at Skipsea Village Hall where the
Toolkit was discussed and the benefits of how
everyone working together will help plan the future
for local transport needs.

Library Service Review

ERYC is currently asking people for their views on how
we could reshape the library service whilst retaining a
viable library provision. The consultation asks people
to say what they think is important about the library
service and what they value most. The consultation
which runs from 29" September 2015 until 21%
December 2015 is an opportunity for everyone to
have their say about our library service. Once all the
responses have been gathered they will be considered
and if any proposals are to be made to change the
way in which the library service is delivered in the
future residents will be consulted again before any

final decision is made.
If you have a view on our library service and want to
take part in the survey visit eastriding.gov.uk/
libraryconsultation or alternatively paper copies are
available at branch libraries, mobile libraries,
customer service centres, children centres and leisure
centres.

Clir Jane Evison and Clir Jonathan Owen

Please support the advertisers in this newsletter



East Yorkshire Hydrotherapy Centre
Warley Cross, Brandesburton

01262 488164

Lifestyle 2015 — The Courageous Crocodiles

; o e

During the summer holidays a group of Lifestylers called
the ‘Courageous Crocodiles’ decided to renovate a very
overgrown wildlife area at school. We wanted to create a
new area that would attract wildlife and that the children
could learn from. We decided to create a pond area using
a pond we had taken out, a log pile and plant lots of
flowers and shrubs. We also created bug houses from
canes and branches.
It took us all a lot of hard work, team work and
determination to reach our goal! But we did it with lots of
nettle stings along the way! We painted the wooden shed
green and all looked like ‘the hulk’ by the time we had
finished. We would like to say a huge thank you to all the
people that helped us, Margaret Walker for her plant S
donations, Mary Brown for help and plants, Mark and i ;
Sarah Storry for their help with trees and the ponds, Cherry’s for lending us a chipper to shred the tree that was
chopped down. To Mrs. Bell who allowed us to use the school for our opening afternoon, all the mum’s and grandma’s
who baked lovely cakes and buns, and finally to everyone who attended and supported our ‘Grand Opening’!
Lastly, we all received letters at the beginning of the half term holidays to invite us to the Hull City Hall in November,
as we have won a prize for our project. We will keep you posted in the next issue of the Village Voice.
Thank you, The Courageous Crocodiles: Samantha Storry, Connor Jones, Emma Storry and Izzy Crook.

Katherine Brown (Adult Advisor)
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STEPHEN HARRISON

Family Butchers of Quality
Tel: Beeford 01262 488538 Mob: 07766 176382

We accept major credit cards

ORDER NOW FOR CHRISTMAS

LOCAL FARM FRESH TURKEY
GEESE, CHICKENS, DUCKS
TURKEY BREAST (BONELESS)

LOCAL FED BEEF, PORK & LAMB JOINTS
TRADITIONAL HAM & BACON JOINTS
DELICIOUS HOME COOKED HAM

HOMEMADE
PORK SAUSAGES (THICK & THIN)
CUMBERLAND SAUSAGES
SAUSAGE MEAT

DELICIOUS HOMEMADE PORK PIES
CHRISTMAS HAMPERS
MEAT VOUCHERS IDEAL
CHRISTMAS GIFT

PLEASE ORDER AS EARLY AS POSSIBLE

LAST ORDERS ARE 16™ DECEMBER

Y TURNER CFHP

Foothealthcare Practitioner
Turneryvonnel@sky.com
Toe nail trimming, corn removal, Diabetic foothealth
care, callus reduction, verrucas

26a Main Street
North Frodingham
01262 488958 07811883473

Medibus and Dial a Ride

Medibus contact number: 01482 395533
Medibus website: www.medibus.org.uk

Leven & Beeford Medical Practice
have recently set up a

Patient Participation Group
If you would like fo:
Contribute to the continuous improvement of
services
Help improve communication between the practice
and its patients
Help patients to take more responsibility for their
health
....if you are aged 16 or over,

We would like to hear from you
Telephone: 01964542155 or 01262 488234 for
further information, or come along to our next
meeting:

Wednesday 16" December 2015 at 2.00pm
Leven Practice

Mr P.L. TURNER

Extensions etc

Local Builder
New Development

Conversions

Knutwood
26A Main Street
North Frodingham
YO258LA

01262 488958

Please support the advertisers in this newsletter




Nicole’s Dog Grooming

A personal, caring service for your little darling’s

25 /6 off your 1st groom with this flyer. oterexpires sor11/2015
® Tel: 07752075890
Warley Cross, Brandesburton, Driffield, Y025 SEW

Chris Newland

O Tesing - Motor Engineer -

To Rear of 77 Main Street
North Frodingham Driffield YO25 8LG
ALL MECHANICAL REPAIRS AND SERVICING
Telephone: 01262 488344

Diagnostics

Tyres

Batterxries

Please support the advertisers in this newsletter



We wish all our fellow villagers of
North Frodingham a
Very Merry Christmas
and a Happy, Healthy and Prosperous
New Year.

Please be aware there is now a NEW scam going about, beware of texts or Emails from a
friend of yours saying they are stuck somewhere abroad having been mugged and asking
you for financial help.

A couple were recently in the news having hired a "man and van" from a Facebook advert:
the removal men turned up, took all their possessions and drove away never to be seen
again. If you're hiring someone for an important job - don't just rely on social media.

Most people who come to your door may be genuine callers, but sometimes, you can't be
sure and so you need to "think security" before opening your door to them!

‘Cold call’ scams typically involve fraudsters deceiving victims into believing they are
speaking to a police officer, a member of bank staff, or a representative of another trusted
organisation, such as a computer company in order to steal money. Always be on your
guard if you receive a cold call especially if you are asked for any personal or financial
information. For other hints and tips log onto the www.actionfraud.police.uk

Our next meeting for 2015 is on Thursday 17th December at the Social Centre

PLEASE COME ALONG AND HAVE YOUR SAY ABOUT NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH’s
PERFORMANCE. If you don’t help us: how can we help you?

Talk Talk Cyber Attack.

Talk Talk, the phone and broadband provider, has been the victim of a cyber attack on their
website commonly referred to as DDoS — distributed denial of service attack. This has led to
hackers accessing Talk Talks servers and stealing personal data, which could affect over
four million customers. It is currently unknown exactly what data has been stolen but Talk
Talk has stated that there is a chance that some of the following data could have been
accessed:

o Dates of birth.

Email addresses.
Telephone numbers.
Talk Talk account information.
e Credit card and banking details.
Protect yourself:

e Be wary of any emails claiming to be from Talk Talk asking for additional information,
such as passwords, even if they are able to tell you specific account details — this
could be a phishing email and sent to gain access to your account.

 If you have already opened an email attachment, please ensure you change the
passwords for all your bank, email and online shopping accounts as soon as
possible.

e As well as e-mails, be VERY wary of any telephone calls claiming to be from Talk
Talk which ask for additional information, or want to gain remote access to your
computer. Again they may tell you specific details about your account: If you do get
such a call, do not give any details, terminate the call, use a separate telephone
line/mobile phone and call Talk Talk back on one of their known numbers to
ascertain if the call is genuine.

Monitor your bank accounts for any unusual activity which you believe could be fraudulent.

Please support the advertisers in this newsletter
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Main Street, North Froziingham, Driffield, E Yorks, YO25 8JU 01262 488275 www.cherryscountryhardware.co.uk



